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Department of the Governor’s Office

Press Release
Liberec, 24 May 2021
Czech and Polish representative discussed Turów today. They also discussed the Friday decision of the Court of Justice of the European Union
Today, Governor of the Liberec Region Martin Půta, Marshal of the Lower Silesian Voivodeship Cezary Przybylski, deputy of the Ministry of Environment of the Czech Republic Vladislav Smrž, and the state secretary of the Polish Ministry of State Assets Artur Soboń met in the Regional Office building of the Liberec Region. The meeting was prompted by the Polish brown coal mine Turów. Last Friday, the Court of Justice of the European Union ordered Poland to cease mining immediately due to the violation of the Union law in permitting the expansion and prolongation of mining, effective until the date of the court’s decision regarding the action filed by the Czech Republic against Poland. In their Friday response to the court decision, Polish politicians and representatives of the mining company PGE declared that they were not going to cease mining.
The Polish party initiated negotiations at the Regional Office of the Liberec Region, attended by the representatives of Ministry of Environment, Ministry of Foreign Affairs, and also representatives of the Liberec Region. The parties present discussed conditions under which the Czech Republic would be willing to eventually withdraw its action against Poland regarding unauthorized expansion and prolongation of mining in the Turów mine. The aim of the negotiations was to draft the possible solutions to the entire dispute. Through the Marshal of the Lower Silesian Voivodeship and the Polish state secretary, Poland expressed preliminary agreement with the presented draft of solution. 
“First of all, we appealed to Poland today to respect the decision of the Court of Justice of EU. If Poland fails to do so, we’re ready to propose a penalty to the Court, which will motivate Poland to respect the court decision. At the same time, we repeated the conditions under which we are eventually willing to withdraw the Czech action against Poland - these are especially written financial guarantees that Poland will minimize and compensate for the impacts of mining on the Czech Republic. Besides the air quality and noise, this namely concerns the state of underground water, which is negatively impacted by the mining in Turów in the long term. We also discussed the ways to anchor such guarantees formally in a form of an intergovernmental contract, which would naturally also include conditions and sanctions in case Poland failed to abide by the contract,” noted Vladislav Smrž, the deputy of the Ministry of Environment in the section of politics and international relations, who has been dealing with the Turów case at the ministry from the beginning.
“Today’s negotiations represent a good signal towards a successful resolution of the entire situation. I believe in the victory of common sense, and in our ability to achieve agreement with our Polish neighbours. The point is that mining in the brown coal mine Turów has an impact on the citizens of our region. The Liberec Region has been coming forth with proposals of solutions for several years, and it has done its best in this matter. Today, time has hopefully come for the solution to be guaranteed via a contract at the level of the governments of both the countries,” added Governor Martin Půta.       
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